

March General Meeting Tuesday, March 13, 2018

Angeliane Volpe
Zuzana Surova
Yvette Krupa
Rebecca Roberts
Amanda Fitch
Tricia Barr
Patricia Pecoraro
Kristie Tierney
Amy Dimes

Kevin Walsh
Daniella Lennan
Tracey Dunigan
Steve Gimbelman
Sharon Johnson
Jeanette Riggleman
Danielle Gibson
Lena Nicholson
Nancy Morin

Justine Buzzetta
Tina Drogaris
Marian Castner
Scott Katz
Jim Osmond
Colin Rigby
Crystal Kaplan
Stephanie Collura

Pledge of Allegiance

1. Executive Board Reports

a) Patricia Pecoraro / Danielle Gibson- Co-Presidents

Harlem Wizards – THIS THURSDAY – Please go on our website for the link to purchase tickets. Now the ticket price is \$20. It will be \$25 the night of the game. There are still 3 VIP passes left, price is \$50. VIP passes include courtside seating, a private meet and greet, and a discounted jersey price. It's going to be a great event! Come cheer on our teachers and staff!

Open Board Positions – There are several board positions open for next year. If you are interested, please see us at the end of the meeting.

Open Chair Positions – There are also open chair positions for next year. If you are interested, please see us at end of meeting.

Discounted Saver Cards - We are running a special, 3 for \$25! Card is valid until October.

Superintendent/Principal of the Day - Entries are due March 19th. Your child can take over the job for the day! All winners will have a special lunch with the administrators.

b) Courtney McCormick - Vice President

Pi Day T-Shirts Minigrant – For additional Staff Members who didn't receive a shirt last year. (\$128.00)

c) Amy Dimes/Crystal Kaplan - Fundraising / Sponsorship

Spring Gala Update – Wednesday, April 18th

Save the date for this year's Ladies Night Out. It's our biggest fundraiser of the year! Invitations will be going out shortly. You can also find the invitation and print the RSVP card from our website. We are still looking for basket donors, event sponsorships, and program advertisements. It's a great way to advertise for your businesses.

d) Stephanie Collura - Communications Director

e) Lena Nicholson - Student Activities Director

Student Activities Update – There were 2 events in March – 4th grade bowling at Strathmore Lanes (62 children attended) and the 6th grade Iplay event (70 children attended). Thank you to Michelle Forero and Jen Mayrose for chairing these activities. There is a 3rd grade trip to Sky Zone coming up as wells as a 7th grade trip to Dave and Busters (April 27). Thank you to all the chairs! Justine Buzzetta is in charge of the 3rd grade trip and Jessica O'Connor and January Nicoletta are in charge of the 7th grade trip. 8th grade needs photos for the photomontage. The newsletter being emailed March 23rd will tell you where to send them. Also, we need 7th grade parents to volunteer for the 8th grade dance. Please contact January Nicoletta if you are interested.

f) Kristie Tierney – Assistant Treasurer

g) Nancy Morin - Treasurer

September-February Treasurer's Reports

Sept Treasurer's Report:

Book balances 9/30/17

 Checking
 \$12,204

 Gaming
 \$2,665

 PTO Savings
 \$41,712

 Petty Cash
 \$250

Notable Income:

- \$5,901 from membership dues
- \$1,090 spring gala donations from registration

Notable Expenses:

- \$885 for movie night

October Treasurer's Report:

Book balances 10/31/18

 Checking
 \$16,326

 Gaming
 \$2,665

 PTO Savings
 \$41,743

 Petty Cash
 \$250

Notable income:

- Kid Stuff \$1,213
- Membership dues \$2,454
- Spirit wear \$1,472

Notable expenses:

- Colt band \$1,000

November Treasurer's Report:

Book balances 11/30/17

Checking \$12,041 **Gaming** \$4,015

PTO Savings \$41,774 Petty Cash \$250

Notable income:

- Saver cards \$1,286
- Kid Stuff \$1.850
- Parent Social \$2,457

Notable expenses:

- \$1,515 Wizards
- \$1,961 Thanksgiving pies
- \$1,000 Frosty's
- \$1,219 Spirit wear
- \$2,600 Accounting Fees

December treasurer's report:

Book balances 12/31/17

 Checking
 \$26,838

 Gaming
 \$4,015

 Savings
 \$41,806

 Petty Cash
 \$250

Notable income:

- -Book fair: \$8,167
- -Frosty's: \$5,097
- -Pie Sale: \$2,432
- -School Store: \$1,149
- -Spiritwear \$1,084

Notable expenses:

-Mini grants: \$2,147

January Treasurer's report:

Book balances 1/31/18

 Checking
 \$6,721

 Gaming
 \$13,916

 PTO Savings
 \$31,830

 Petty Cash
 \$250

Notable income:

-Membership dues \$455

Notable expenses:

- -Book fair \$8,130
- -Frosty's \$1,978
- Spring gala \$3,551
- -8th grade dance \$1,000
- -Mini grants \$3,895
- -8th grade breakfast \$1,071

February Treasurer's report:

Book balances 2/28/18

 Checking
 \$3,770

 Gaming
 \$13,838

 PTO Savings
 \$31,851

 Petty Cash
 \$250

Notable income:

- -Box tops \$913
- -School store \$702

Notable expenses:

-Mini grants \$4,515

h) Marci Klein – Secretary

Kindergarten Tours – Tuesday March 27 and Wednesday March 28 from 9:30-2:30 Approve September Treasurer's Report (Steve Gimbelman, Amanda Fitch) all were in favor.

Approve October Treasurer's Report (Justine Buzzetta, Steve Gimbelman) all were in favor.

Approve November Treasurer's Report (Rebecca Roberts, Yvette Krupa) all were in favor.

Approve December Treasurer's Report (Justine Buzzetta, Steve Gimbelman) all were in favor.

Approve January Treasurer's Report (Sharon Johnson, Justine Buzzetta) all were in favor.

Approve February Treasurer's Report (Rebecca Roberts, Yvette Krupa) all were in favor.

Approve November Meeting Minutes (Amanda Fitch, Rebecca Roberts) all were in favor.

Approve January Meeting Minutes (Yvette Krupa, Steve Gimbelman) all were in favor. Approve February Meeting Minutes (Justine Buzzetta, Amanda Fitch) all were in favor. Approve \$128 Pi-Day T-Shirts Minigrant for 5th Grade Staff Members (Justine Buzzetta, Rebecca Roberts) all were in favor.

2) Administration Reports

Looking forward to the Wizards game Thursday night.

3) Security Forum – Thank you to Lieutenant Frank Leccese for joining us today. This is an opportunity to share thoughts and questions with Mrs. Garibay and Lieutenant Frank; however, you are always welcome to come to administrators with any concerns. Administrators want to hear from you – hear your voices, suggestions, recommendations, as decisions are being made about security. For security reasons, the discussion is not being documented in the meeting minutes. Please call Mrs. Garibay with any questions or concerns that you may have.